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NOTICE1 
 

IN THE MATTER OF THE CLEAN ENERGY PROGRAMS AND BUDGET FOR THE 

EXTENSION OF FISCAL YEAR 2020 – Docket No. QO20060402 

 

TAKE NOTICE THAT pursuant to the “Open Public Meetings Act,” N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq., the 

New Jersey Board of Public Utilities (“NJBPU” or “Board”) has scheduled a hearing to receive 

comments on the New Jersey Clean Energy Programs and Budget for the Extension of Fiscal 

Year 2020. This third revision of the FY20 programs and budget is intended to align the NJCEP 

program fiscal year with the State fiscal year, which is extended to September 30, 2020.  

 

The FY20 5th Quarter Extension Straw Proposal and supporting documents can be found at 

https://www.njcleanenergy.com/main/njcep-policy-updates-request-comments/policy-updates-

and-request-comments.  

 

The public hearing will be held at the following date, time, and place: 

 

Date:  Monday, July 20, 2020 

Time:  9:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. 

Held via webinar: Please note that, in the interest of public health and safety, this meeting will 

be conducted via webinar.  

 

You must register for the meeting before attending, by clicking the following link: 

https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/7523801246541345806 

 

Stakeholders may submit written comments through July 24 2020 at 5:00 p.m. EDT. Written 

comments may be submitted electronically to publiccomments@njcleanenergy.com in PDF or 

Word format with the subject “Request for Comments - Proposed NJCEP Fiscal Year 2020 

Extension and Third Budget Revision.”  Commenters may additionally file comments 
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electronically through the Board’s External Access Portal upon obtaining a MyNewJersey Portal 

ID. Once you establish a MyNewJersey account, you’ll need an authorization code, which you 

can request by emailing NJBPU’s IT Helpdesk at ITHELPDESK@bpu.nj.gov. Please note that 

these comments may be considered “public documents” for purposes of the State’s Open Public 

Records Act. Stakeholders may identify information that they wish to keep confidential by 

submitting them in accordance with the confidentiality procedures set forth in N.J.A.C. 14:1-12.3. 

 

 
 
 

_____________________  
Aida Camacho-Welch 
Secretary of the Board  

 
Dated: July 15, 2020 
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